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August 4, 2023


To: Tom Collich – Purchasing Director
Re: ELT – WST – New Vendor Justification


The Grant Managers make the recommendation to determine the most advantageous services to the District. This is a professional service requiring special skill, training, or expertise as the required qualifications do not readily lend themselves to inflexible competitive procurement procedures. In this certain instance, the District felt that it was in the best interest of the Extended Learning Grant program to acquire the services. The professional services were chosen based on accountability, reliability, responsibility, skill, education, training, judgment, integrity, and moral worth. 

The District continues to maintain a list of pre-qualified partners and community-based organizations that have been identified and evaluated by our instructional staff. The list is based on the area(s) of expertise, previous performance, quality of work, typical rates/pricing, adequacy of personnel/workload, New York State Certification for Minority and/or Women Businesses, etc. The list is prepared and updated annually by the Superintendent’s office.  The District meets with the partners at the beginning of the school year to provide professional development and review the goals and objectives for the upcoming year. 

Our District’s practice is to renew contracts annually for all vendors regardless of the source of funding or grant commitments.  





	
	
	





image1.emf



Innovation • Inspiration • Excellence for All



yonkerspublicschools.org











